Final wording of amendment agreed after negotiations at National Policy Forum on July 27th 2008. ( Put forward by Caroline Flint, Minister for Housing, as alternative to DCH and other amendments.)

“Government recognises the need for reform of the system of council housing finance which is why we have launched a review of housing revenue subsidy system.  The review will address a wide range of issues including: subsidy, rents, management and maintenance, major repairs and borrowing. Labour recognises the need , particularly in a more difficult housing market , to have a mixed economy of housing providers and believes that the local authorities and ALMOs , as well as housing associations , have a key role to play in the future of affordable housing provision.  The review is considering how we can ensure councils have a sustainable, long term system for financing their housing; in particular how we can work with local authorities to ensure stock is of a decent standard as well as providing the social and affordable homes we need in the future. 

Councils will be allowed to apply for the social housing grant formerly reserved for housing associations to enable them to be future providers of social housing including council housing.This will create a ‘level playing field’ between local authorities with ALMOs and those who continue to directly manage their stock.

Plus Insert pg 17 line 37 Labour recognises the case for 1st class council housing and the central role that local authorities will continue to play in ensuring there are sufficient high quality homes for social rent in their area, including by building more council homes. 

Plus insert pg 20 line 7 We will continue to work with local authorities who have retained their housing stock to put in place the necessary strategies to achieve the decent homes standard.”
